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SEPTEMBER 8 
Rally Day will be on September 8.  All Sunday School 
students from three-year-olds to sixth grade will meet in 
the sanctuary at 9:30 a.m.  Informa!on about the Sunday 
School year will be shared with parents, and then students 
will meet their teachers and go off to individual 
classrooms.  The Sunday School hour concludes at 10:30 
a.m.   
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Dear Friends of Trinity, 
 
As the summer draws to a 
close, the staff is joyfully 
planning worship for the fall 
months as we move from the 
Pentecost season into Advent, 
which begins in December. 
During the summer months, we 
have been experimen!ng with 

a  Wednesday night service, with an eye toward “Taking 
Back Wednesday” nights. This has worked rather well. Our 
midweek evening a#endance has been as strong as our old 
Monday night format, and has even brought in some new 
folks. Last Wednesday, we had as many as 31 people 
a#end worship, including a good number of children. 
 
Our hope is to con!nue this experiment into the fall to see 
if this success holds during a busier season of the year. 
Because there are plenty of things going on here on 
Wednesday nights (confirma!on classes, bell choir, and 
adult choir), the best way to fit everything in is to make a 
small adjustment in the !ming of some of these events. 
What we want to try, star!ng in September, is this 
schedule: 
 
Worship at 5:45 (a half hour service) followed by an 
educa!onal opportunity called Exploring our Faith. 
Bell Choir at 6:15 
Trinity Choir at 7:15 
Confirma!on stays at 6:30. 
 
With this schedule, families can a#end worship before 
confirma!on if they choose. Confirma!on parents and 
people who come to Wednesday worship can also choose 
to stay around for discussions about things like: exploring 
our neighbor’s faith, exploring books of the Bible, exploring 
the tough ques!ons about faith, or exploring the catechism 
(from an adult perspec!ve). I should also note that we will 
con!nue with our monthly potluck dinners on the third 
Wednesday of the month, with the dinners beginning at 5 
p.m. instead of 5:15.  
 
A%er consul!ng with many people and the groups that will 
be affected by this schedule, it appears we have se#led 
upon a workable way to engage people richly on 
Wednesday evenings without losing momentum in choirs 
and confirma!on. Finally, I should note that when Lent 
arrives, we will stay with our tradi!onal plan with Soup 
Suppers at 5:15 and worship services at 6:30. That 
schedule has been a winner for a long !me, and we don’t 
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Sunday, September 1 

Worship at 9:00 a.m. and 
Social Hour at 10:00 a.m. 

  
 

FALL WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Our Fall Worship schedule begins on 

Sunday, September 8th. 
 

8:15 a.m. Worship 
9:30 a.m. Middle Hour 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School—Rally Day 
9:30 a.m. Turn-Out 
10:45 a.m. Worship 

 
 

5:45 p.m. Wednesday Midweek Worship 
6:15 Exploring our Faith 

6:15 Bell Choir 
6:30 Confirma!on 
7:15 Trinity Choir 

Baptisms: 
 Alexander Sosnovske, son of Cory & 
 Anastasia Sosnovske. Sponsors were 
 Brenda Sosnovske—Aunt and Peter and 
 Elizabeth Jewczyk—Grandparents. (8-11-19) 

 

want to interfere with its success.  
 
Please know that this new Wednesday schedule is an 
experiment. That means that the Worship Commi#ee is 
eager to receive feedback as we go along. While we hate 
to see summer retreat so quickly, we are looking forward 
to an exci!ng fall of worship, educa!on, and service here 
at Trinity. 

~Pastor Clay 
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WORSHIP 

One year ago at this !me, our Council and Commi#ee 
members were struggling to finds ways to improve our 
poor financial posi!on.  You may recall we were in a 
nega!ve cash posi!on which required us to tap into our 
reserves to balance the budget.  Thanks to the generosity 
of our congregants, we were able to reduce much but not 
all of the opera!ng deficit for 2018.  I am happy to report 
that we are in a posi!ve cash posi!on as of this 
wri!ng.  We believe the increased use of automa!c 
withdrawal or autopay by many of you gets part of the 
credit for our increased giving.  Our Commi#ees con!nue 
to do a great job effec!vely managing their budgets and in 
most cases actually doing be#er than planned.  I want to 
also give special thanks to Amy Kurkowski and her staff for 
doing a phenomenal job of drama!cally improving the 
financial opera!ons of the Trinity Learning Center.  The 
Learning Center is genera!ng a posi!ve income while 
con!nuing to provide an outstanding program for our 
children!   
 
Our Stewardship Commi#ee is ac!vely preparing our 
annual fall ac!vi!es supported by resources from the East 
Central Synod.  Pastor Clay, Sarah Wolf and Joel Lemke will 
be a#ending addi!onal training on Thursday, August 
22.  You will be hearing more in the coming weeks.  Please 
know your efforts to stay current with your pledges are 
very much appreciated and allow us to fulfill our 
mission.  So thank you for the support you give to Trinity 
with your !me, talents and financial resources! 

~Jeff Mar!n 

It has been my privilege to direct the Trinity Praise Band for 
a li#le over a year. My first service with the band was on 
May 27th, 2018.  Last summer the music staff along with 
Pastor Clay created a set of guidelines in order to help 
focus the music selec!on process and which reflected the 
quali!es of the best songs available for Sunday worship.  
The rubric has five elements: 
   
1. Melodies (and their rhythms) need to be sing-able by 

the congrega!on.  

2. Lyrics are theologically sound and liturgically 
appropriate. 

3. Lyrics are poe!c, richly varied, and draw upon beau!ful 
language. 

4. Songs avoid blurring the line between roman!c and/or 
earthly love and the Divine (for example, the “Jesus is 
my boyfriend” syndrome found in some popular 
songs). 

5. The songs represent a variety of music, just as the 
tradi!onal service music seeks to do. 

Feedback from the congrega!on about the Praise Band 
services over the last twelve months has been generally 
posi!ve. We love to hear your responses and song 
sugges!ons.  Most of the songs played by the band come 
from the CCLI contemporary Chris!an music license 
website, which offers a wide variety of music from which 
we can select because of our copyright license agreement. 
The website lists the top 100 songs being used today by 
worship bands. This list is a very helpful resource for 
making music selec!ons that fit our rubric and the unique 
strengths and instrumenta!on of our band.  And while our 
song selec!on has leaned toward a “blended” service to 
some degree, the use of gospel songs, updated hymn 
arrangements and songs from around the world are very 
common sources for music among successful worship 
bands.  
 

It is our genuine hope that by listening to your sugges!ons, 
adhering to our carefully considered guidelines, and 

drawing inspira!on from the Word of God, the musical 
offerings of the Praise Band will con!nue to add meaning 
and spiritual depth to worship for the members of Trinity. 
If you have any comments or sugges!ons, I am always 
happy to hear them.  
 
Finally, I want to say thanks for the wonderful opportunity 
to serve Trinity in this role. It is a joy to work with the 
members of our band. 
 

~ Ma# Buchman, Trinity Band Director  

TRINITY PRAISE BAND UPDATE 
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LEARN 

A special anniversary occurred this 
past July, not another royal 
wedding, rather a fi%ieth 
commemora!on honoring the 
Apollo 11 Astronauts. Look for The 
Space Race wri#en by Sarah 
Cruddas to be on our shelves this 
September. 
 

An other newsworthy topic drawing our a#en!on is 
concern for border control. Mango Moon by Diane de 
Anda and beau!fully illustrated by Sue Cornelison 
describes the heartbreak a young girl experiences when 
learning her father faces deporta!on yet her love for him 
con!nues. 
 

In the adult fic!on shelf look for Li#le Faith by Nickolas 
Butler. I was smi#en on the first page when the main 
character, Lyle Hovde, is described as “pa!ent as a dusty 
cabinet clock in a dining room corner”, when playing hide- 
-and-go-seek with his grandson, Isaac. A conflict arises 
when Isaac’s mother becomes involved with a pastor 
promo!ng faith healing and thus wants to move with Isaac 
across the state. Lyle’s wife Peg is interested in joining this 
new church, but Lyle is concerned this fast talker might be 
a phony. 
 

In the primary sec!on The New Neighbors by Sarah 
McIntyre is highly recommended.  Just the cover alone will 
make children of all ages giggle. The Li#le Elephants by 
Graeme Base is about how the wheat is saved when 
locusts arrive and a#ack the crop.  

~Pam Enerson, for the Library Commi#ee 

Our new picture directories have arrived.  If 
you had a picture taken with Lifetouch or had 
a picture submi#ed you may pick up your free 
directory.  They are on the ushers’ counter in 
the narthex.  Thank you to everyone who 
par!cipated. 

CENTRAL WISCONSIN SCHOOL OF LAY MINISTRY 
“EQUIPPING LAITY FOR CHRIST’S MISSION” 

A new round of classes for deepening faith and Chris!an prac!ce 
begins on September 13 and 14. For informa!on, go to the following 

website www.wausaulayschool.org. 

 The Trinity Choir begins weekly rehearsals on 
 Wednesday, September 4th from 7:15-8:30p.m..  
The choir’s first service of the season will include special 
guest Tony Memmel and his wife Lesleigh on Sunday, 
September 15th for the 8:15a.m. service and the first 
por!on of the 10:45a.m. service.  The choir will con!nue to 
lead the 8:15a.m. service on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each 
month. Beginning this year, we will also sing the first 
por!on of the 10:45a.m. service on every 3rd Sunday.  The 
choir is open to all.  Please join us! 

SEPTEMBER ACOLYTES 
 9:00 a.m.  

9/1 Nathan Saari 
Giana Bolton 

 

 8:15 a.m. 10:45 a.m. 

9/8 Aileen Winn 
Will Beversdorf 

Sommer Wright 
Ella Solin 

9/15 Ma# Davis 
Lauren Lemke 

Ian Houtman 
Alli Bena 

9/22 Zach Kolodziej 
Tatum Thielman 

Richard Kerske 
Braylon Smola 

9/29 Eloise Cooper 
Adam Rust 

Nathan Saari 
Giana Bolton 

R A L L Y  D A Y  
 

We are so excited to see all of our Sunday School students 
again and to welcome new students.  Our Rally Day kick off 
will be on Sunday, September 8 at 9:30 a.m..  On this day 
we will begin in the church sanctuary with a welcome 
program for students and parents.  A%er the opening, 
everyone will adjourn to Fellowship Hall where there will 
be interac!ve sta!ons demonstra!ng various things 
students do during the Sunday School year.  Rally Day is 
open to everyone.  Sta!ons will revolve around our first 
and second units about Moses, including blanket tying, 
coloring, displays, demonstra!ng the par!ng of the Red 
Sea, and making a burning bush. 
 

Bible distribu!on will also take place on September 8 at 
the beginning of each church service with a special 
presenta!on and blessing.  Bibles will be given to 2-year 
olds, students entering 1st grade, and any child who has 
not received a new Bible.  Please plan on a#ending. 
 

We look forward to seeing everyone on Rally Day! 
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YOUTH & FAMILY 

TLC PRESCHOOL 

As we begin September, the air is filled with so much 
excitement in the children who a#end Trinity Learning 
Center & Preschool and our staff.  The new school year 
begins with many high hopes for each of our students. We 
would like to thank everyone who a#ended our “Open 
House.”  
 
With school star!ng we are reminding everyone to please 
drive cau!ously through the parking lot to ensure the 
safety of everyone.  
 
We are going to start fundraising 
for a new climber and safer 
playground flooring for under the 
climber. Watch for details coming 
out soon if you would like to help 
with our goal for a new playground 
climber.  
 

~ Amy Kurkowski, Trinity Learning Center & Preschool   

An Informa!onal Mee!ng regarding Trinity’s Confirma!on 
program for First Year Confirma!on students and parents 
will be held on Wednesday, September 4th at 6:30 p.m. in 
the narthex.  
 
First and Second Year Confirma!on Kick-Off is on 
Wednesday, September 18th at 6:30 p.m. Please meet 
downstairs in Fellowship Hall. Confirma!on sessions run 
from 6:30-7:30 p.m. each week. In this year’s rota!on, we 
will explore Luther’s Small Catechism. 
 
Informa!on Mee!ng for Third Year Confirma!on students 
and parents will gather on Thursday, September 26th at 
6:30 p.m. in the narthex to learn more about our 
Confirma!on mentor year experience.  
 
Please see Todd if you have any ques!ons! 

With the kick-off to a new school year a 
few weeks away, Trinity will be having 
a special “Blessing of the Backpacks” 
during both worship services on Rally 
Sunday, September 8th. Anyone 
returning to school this fall (from our 
youngest members through Trinity’s 
elementary, junior, senior high and 

college students) are invited to bring their backpacks or 
book bags to worship that day for a special blessing. We 
pray for God’s blessing on schools and classrooms 
everywhere and for the teachers and students whose 
presence fills them each fall with learning and life! 

~Todd Lewis 

Trinity is very honored to 
welcome back singer-songwriter, 
advocate and speaker Tony 
Memmel, along with his wife 
Lesleigh, Sunday, September 15th. 
They will share music during both the 8:15 a.m. and 10:45 
a.m. worship services that morning, and fill us in on some 
new developments in their lives and ministry these past 
few years during a special Middle Hour presenta!on. You 
are also encouraged to come back that evening for a 6  
p.m. concert (A free-will offering will be received that 
night). 
 
A Waukesha, WI, na!ve, currently living in Nashville, Tony 
was born missing his le% forearm. He taught himself to 
play the guitar, securing a pick to that arm using Gorilla 
Tape. His music has taken him around the world 
represen!ng the United States on America Music Abroad 

and Arts Envoy Tours to South 
America, Eastern Europe, Asia and 
more. He and Lesleigh finished 4th 
on VH1 and Republic Records’ 
“Make a Band Famous” music 
compe!!on and he wrote and 
performed the theme song for the 
popular state television program 
“Discover Wisconsin.” He is sought 
a%er ar!st-in-residence with 
schools and choirs around the 
country and has even composed a 
symphony. His work for the “Lucky 
Fin Project,” an organiza!on that 
advocates for children with hand 
and limb differences has inspired 
many. Please mark your calendars 
for this special day…and be sure to 
invite your friends. 
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SERVE Grocery Donations— Mobile Pantry will be 
the recipient of our September grocery 
dona!ons.  The food that Mobile Pantry 
workers deliver on a monthly basis to 
individuals and families who live in rural areas 
of Portage County is meant to supplement 

what they have on their shelves. 
 

Requests for September include peanut bu#er and jelly, 
pasta and sauces, cereal, ketchup and mustard, 
mayonnaise, pork & beans, tuna, boxed meals (like 
scalloped potatoes), and canned fruit.  School supplies 
would also be appreciated. 
 

Marcy Ferriter, the coordinator for Mobile Pantry, says 
that the need stays steady.  As one recipient family gets 
back on their feet and no longer needs help, a new family 
needs the assistance that Mobile Pantry provides.  Marcy 
says that your dona!ons are very much appreciated by the 
receiving families.  Thank you. 
 

~Janet Swiston for Global & Local Outreach Commi#ee 

Loose Change—Spare-A-Dime:  

Wisconsin has had its share of disasters this year.  
Throughout the state, summer storms have brought much 
wind damage, with the accompanying problems of 
extended periods of !me that electrical power and 
communica!on services were unavailable.  Flooding this 
spring caused major damage across several states.  The 
flooding prevented many farmers from ge+ng their crops 
planted in !me to yield a good harvest – and some fields 
are s!ll under water or too soggy to use.   
 

According to the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, 200 miles of levees have been 
compromised in four states, and historic 
flood levels were recorded in 42 
loca!ons. Our Loose Change—Spare-a- 
Dime collec!on for the month of 
September will be designated for 
“Lutheran Disaster Response – US 
Flooding in Nebraska, Iowa, Missouri 
and Wisconsin.”  Although Lutheran 
Disaster Response cannot address 
problems every !me the wind blows or it rains, they are 
aiding with the recovery efforts for those communi!es, 
including those in Wisconsin, affected by the flooding.  
 

Please give generously to aid the efforts of Lutheran 
Disaster Response as they act through the congrega!ons, 
synods, and affiliates in response to the needs created by 
the flooding. 

Diane Wi#e, Global Local Outreach Commi#ee 

LWR KITS - YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 
We are in full swing collec!ng items for various Lutheran 
World Relief projects.    
 
I’ve listed below items that are s!ll mostly needed.  Your 
help in collec!ng these items is very much appreciated.     
Check out the display in the Narthex and drop off your 
items there or at the counter next to the elevator.   

Personal Care Kits 
·  4 oz. bars of soap, 

preferably Ivory.  
 
School Kits -  
· 70 count notebooks 
· small school scissors  
· pens 
· pencils 
· pink erasers 
 

Baby Care Kits 
· 4 oz. bars of Ivory Soap 
· Various gently used baby 

items,   sizes 9 mos. to 24 
mos.  Sleepers, shirts, knit 
pants, hooded sweatshirts, 
socks, hand towels, 
receiving size blankets. 

 
Quilts 
· Fabric and sheets 

Sunday  School is looking for volunteers for the 
following posi!ons: 
 

1. Temple Talk Presenter:  This posi!on presents stories 
to the students through various methods including 
plays, interac!ve stories, and displays.  Helpers are in 
room to provided assistance. All supplies are 
provided.  Time commitment – one Sunday a month. 

2. Crea!on Sta!on Presenter:  This posi!on shares a 
story with the children and then an 
ac!vity.  Presenter will demonstrate project to 
students.  Helpers are in room to provide 
assistance.  All supplies are provided.  Time 
commitment – one Sunday a month. 

3. Set up of room for Temple Talk or Crea!on 
Sta!on.  All supplies are provided.  Depending on 
number of people and ac!vity 30 – 60 minutes twice 
a month. 

4. Music – share music with students during SS 
opening.  Time:  10 – 15 minutes each Sunday 
morning and necessary prepara!on !me. 

5. Bulle!n board upda!ng.  Once a month. 
6. Christmas program:   

a.  Recep!on set up/take down 
b. Music leader 
 

If you are interested in any of these posi!ons, please 
contact DeeAnn Donahue at (715) 498-5443 (voice or 
text)  or d.donahue@charter.net. 


